Ross H. HNcMaster, EsqQe,
The Steel Company of Canada,

:
llontreal.

Dear Mr. McMasteor:-

Thank you for your letter of
Jesterday and let me assure Jou again that we at
deGill aprreciate very much indeed the interest
which you and the Other business men of the

Committee of the Department of Commerce take in
the curriculum of that school.

It has always been one of
my alms. to make MeGill University serve the interests
of the country generally and of this city in partic-
ular. During the past few years we have got very
much closer to the Chartered Accountants Association
with whom we wish to work in most complete harmony.
There is no reason why all their suggestions cannot
be met, though I think it would be a wrong policy
for us to arrange for the regular undergraduates at
HeGill to nave classes in the evening. However, we
can take care of these by arranging separate lectures
for those preparing for the Chartered Accountants'
examination in the offices down town,

I shall always be very pleased
to have from you any comments which you feel would
be helpful.

Yours faithfully,




